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SENIOR STUDENTS R~VIEW 
FOR NATIONAL BOARDS 

?he Oral SurgBry Department is in­
debted to Dr. W. c. Clark of the Phar­
macology Department who presented an 
intensive six-hour review session of 
pharmacology for the senior students 
to help prepare them for National 
Boards. Eighty-six senior students 
completed Part II of the National 
Board Examinations on April 5 and 6. 

ORAL SURGERY MEETINGS 

Doctors Remley, Kiley, Gregory, 
and Redish will attend the Great Lakes 
Society of Oral Surgery meeting in 
Detroit, on April 25-27, Dr. Leyda, 
Bigelow and Childes will be examined 
for membership at this meeting. 

Dr. Charles H. Redish spoke on 
"Modern Techniques in Surgical Pre­
paration for Prostheses" for the 
dental officers at Ft. Harrison on 
March 22. 

AMERICAN AC~DEMY OF ORAL PATHOLOGY 
HOLDS ANNUAL MEETING 

Las Vegas was the site of the an­
nual meeting of the American Academy 
of Oral Pathology last week. The 
meeting was attended by Drs. Shafer, 
Standish, Miller, Jacoby, Whitten and 
Krolls. Dr. Shafer is Secretary­
Treasurer of the Academy and a member 
of the Board of Directors of the .Ameri­
can Board of Oral Pathology, Doctor 
David Mitchell also attended the meet­
ing and served as a council member. 
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CONGRATULATIONS! 

Dr. and Mrs. Gary Gersh, 'first 
year graduate student in Orthodontics, 
announce the birth of a baby girl on 
March 24, 1965. The baby, their 
first child, has been named Amy. 

Frances Edwards, secretary in the 
Pedodontic Department, will become 
Mrs. Phillip Paternoster on Palm 
Sunday, April 11, in a ceremony to 
be performed by Rev. Ira Paternoster, 
the groom's father, in Beck Chapel 
on the Bloomington campus. 

Dr. Ralph McDonald will be in 
Chicago April 13 and 14 for a meeti.ng 
of the Advisory Committee on Dental 
Student Training. 

Mrs. Delores Riczo will parti­
cipate in the Dental Auxiliary Utili­
zation Training Conference sponsored 
by the U. s. Public Health Service in 
Chicago on April 11-14. 

&r. Paul Starkey, Vice-President 
of the .American Society of Dentistry 
for Children, will be in Chicago 
April 8-10 to attend the ad-interim 
meeting of the A.s.n.c. Executive 
Council. 

DID YOU KNOW? The Dental Practice 
Act, enacted in Indiana on March 29, 
1879, predates the first Medical 
Practice Act in the state by 18 years. 



INDIANA STATE BOARD OF HEALTH 
NEWS 

The 1965 Dental Caravan program 
will be presented to the Northwest 
Dental Society on April 21. Presenta­
tions will include: Current Use of 
Topical Fluoride (Dr, Victor Mercer), 
External Cardiac Resuscitation (Dr. 
Ray DeFalque), and Use of Oral Cyto• 
logy (Dr. Miles Standish). 

The 16th Annual National Dental 
Health Conference sponsored by the 
Council on Dental Health of the ADA 
will be held April 26-28 in Chicago, 
The Council has extended an invita­
tion t~ all interested agencies and 
individuals. Topics of discussion 
will be recent legislation, fluorida­
tion, dental health education and 
dental prepayment. 

Dr. Charles Gish, Director of 
the Dental Health Division of the 
Indiana State Board of Health, will 
attend the Biennial Meeting of the 
Association of State and Territorial 
Dental Directors, April 19-24 in 
Washington, D. C. 

HIGH SCHOOL DAY PROGRAMS 

On April 2-3, the Medical Center 
played host to nearly 900 high school 
students. Programs were presented 
by the Medical School, Dental School 
and Allied Health Division to one 
group and the Nursing School to an­
other group. Doctors Rush Bailey, 
Robert Bogan and Professor Ralph 
Phillips represented the Dental School. 

Another group of high school 
students will be hosted on April 9-10. 
Deeters Robert Bogan, Ralph McDonald 
and Drexell Boyd will represent the 
Dental School. 
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DEAN HINE 
ATTENDS VARIOUS MEETINGS 

Doctor Hine attended a meeting 
of the PDA Board of Trustees in 
Chicago March 31-April 3 and then 
flew to Little Rock, Arkansas for a 
meeting of the Arkansas State Dental 
Association on April 4 ands. He 
was in Louisville on April 6 for the 
Kentucky State Dental Association 
meeting and then returned to Indiana­
polis before going to Chicago April 
9 for a special meeting of the Health 
Insurance Council. On April 14 Dean 
Hine will be in New York to attend 
a meeting of the American Fund for 
Dental Education Board of Directors. 

DENTAL HYG IBNE 
EDUCATION CONFERENCE 

Miss A. Rebekah Fisk will attend 
a follow-up conference of the 1964 
Workshop on Dental Hygiene Education 
in Chicago on April 8-10. 

DENTAL HYGIENE NATIONAL BOARD 
EXAMINATIONS GIVEN 

Thirty-six dental hygiene students 
and graduates took the Dental Hygiene 
National Board Examination on April 5. 

DENTAL MATERIALS NEWS 

Professor Ralph Phillips was the 
-guest essayist for the Oregon St ate 
Dental Association program in Portland 
on April 7. 

Dr. Richard Norman was in Winnipeg, 
Canada March 30-April 2 for consulta­
tion on research studies. 



LIBRARY TAKES AND MAKES DONATIONS 
TOURS INDIANA COLLEGE LIBRARms 

The library is frequently on the 
receiving end of donations of books 
and journals by individuals and other 
libraries. These are always welcomed 
for a variety of reasons. Donated 
journals may replace missing issues 
when binding time rolls around. If 
not so used, they may be listed with 
the Medical Library Association ex­
change for request by libraries 
throughout the country and in many 
overse·as countries, who are con­
stantly on the lookout for needed 
materials. Finally, the library in­
dulges in "give-aways" from time to 
time and ,makes surplus items avail­
able to students, faculty and staff. 

Contributors to the library's 
"savings" program this past month 
included the I.U. Medical School 
Library, Dr. Charles R. Gregg of 
Thornton , Indiana, Eli Lilly Li­
brary, Dr. Richard Norman, Dr. Robert 
Bogan, Indiana State Dental Associa­
tion, nr. Ronald Jones and Dr. Ralph 
McDonald. 

During the past two weeks, Mrs. 
Mabel Walker, librarian and Mrs. 
Helen Campbell, cataloger, have made 
inspection tours of Earlham College, 
Butler University and Wabash College, 
observing facilities, noting accom­
modations, considering routines, and 
comparing notes on the functioning 
of other university libraries. 
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DENTAL STUDENT CONFERENCE 
ON RESEARCH 

Mr. John Kneipple, freshman student 
has been selected to attend the first 
Dental Student Conference on Re search, 
to be held April 22-24 at the AfJA in 
Chicago. 

JUNIOR & SENIOR CLASSES TO 
PRESENT TABLE CLINICS 

Several table clinics will be 
presented by some of the members of 
the junior and senior classes on 
April 22 from 9:00 a.m. until noon 
in the first floor hallway of the 
Dental School. All faculty and 
staff members are urged to review the 
clinics. The faculty is requested 
to encourage student participation 
and to lend support to this event. 
It is hoped that many students will 
participate and that all departments 
will be represented. 
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